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Rooster
There is much to report!
Roos became really lively on a
lovely warm and sunny day
when  both the Friends of Roos
School and the WI hosted
event s in the village on
Saturday 21st May .
Firstly, Roos WI had organised a
choice of two walks for members and
guests from other WI groups across
the region, coming from as far away
as Flambrough. Later they joined
together for refreshments  in The
Memorial Institute.

Secondly, the Friends of Roos School
had organised their 2nd Scarecrow
trail through the village with The Black
Horse being the focal point for the day
with a barbecue and other
refreshments.

Congratulations are due to everyone
concerned.

However, worrying signs are
beginning to appear which suggests
that many groups and organisations
are experiencing reduction in their
membership and declining interest,
particularly from the younger
generations.

It seems that they are slow in coming
forward to participate. Perhaps they
think it is not "cool" or feel that they
will not be made welcome. This could
not be further from the truth as without
their participation and involvement the
future of many traditional activities will
decline, or, worse still, cease altogether 

Earlier in the month, the newly elected
Parish Council held its first meeting at
the start of a new four year term of
office. Whilst there will be much
routine business ahead, experience
suggests that, when it is least
expected, something will happen that
will present it with a real challenge. 

We wish the Council well.

Editorial Comment

There was a real sense ofanticipation in the air as children,parents
and friends installed their Scarecrows throughout the village on
Saturday 21st May. Although the officially scheduled start was not
until mid-day, the first  scarecrow was found taking a rest on a road
corner as early as 8.30 am!
The occasion was the 2nd Scarecrow Trail organised by the Friends of Roos
School to raise funds to benefit  pupils of Roos Primary School.

The day was warm and sunny and more and more scarecrows began to
appear until by mid-day there were a record 33! They stretched out for nearly
a mile from North End to near the Church which had been specially opened
for the day.

Families and friends collected their route map from the starting point just
behind the Black Horse, where a barbecue was already being prepared. They
set off on the trail to view 33 entries and to vote for their favourite. This was
no easy task as they were all of a very high standard. It was apparent that a
great deal of imagination and care and had gone into their construction.  

People who had not seen each other for ages exchanged greetings and
engaged in friendly banter.  Continued on p age 2

Comes through!

‘He has terrible tusks, and terrible claws’
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continued from page 1

Scarecrow Trail

Family groups across all age ranges
including some from Burton Pidsea and
Withernsea  came together to join in the
fun, to chat and compare notes about the
various entries.

There was a real buzz and a sense of
fellowship in the air

Withernsea Army Cadet Group was on
hand to lend their assistance as at times
Main Street seemed as busy as
Whitefriargate in Hull!

As people returned to the Black Horse to
hand in their votes they were welcomed
with a hot dog and other refreshments. 

Soon the votes began to add up and

eventually the Gruffalo, who had been
perched high amid the greenery of
shrubbery at North End  with the other
animals from the story fleeing from beneath
his feet, emerged a worthy winner.  An all
singing, dancing, Elvis Presley at the end of
Greenacre Park came second, with a
couple of motorcyclists in Elm Garth coming
third. 

Mrs Dawn Megson, Treasurer of F.O.R.S,
said "Over £277 profit has been made for
the school and I would like to thank
everybody who has helped in any way, the
participants and everybody who came out to
support us".

More pictures on page 12

Finally, the RES Community Fund
Committee has held its first meeting
and made financial awards to parish
groups and organisations for projects
they have initiated.

Please remember that the Rooster is
your Parish Newsletter and we
welcome your contributions.

A Rooster Post Box is located in the
Roos Stores and Post Office,
alternatively, please contact either,

Willis Ainley  
Tel  01964 670266
e-mail: will ainley@tiscali.co.uk

Sheila Tyson
Tel 01964 670507
e-mail: smtyson@tiscali.co.uk

Cherie Blenkin
Tel. 01964 670811
e-mail: cherie.blenkin@virgin.net 

Editorial Comment
continued from page 1

This must be the first time that a
member of our p arish has been
elected to serve on East Riding
County Council since it s formation
in 1996. 

Jackie is well known throughout the
area having lived in Holderness for
over 22 years. She moved and settled
in Hilston 11 years ago. She serves as

Churchwarden at St Margaret's Parish Church and
remains an active member of the Hilston and Tunstall
Residents Association which mounted a robust and
ultimately successful defence at the recent Monkwith
Windfarm Public Inquiry.

However, some things are not so well known.  She was
born in Hertfordshire, and spent most of her formative and
working life based in and around London.  During early
education she obtained Certificates and Diplomas in
Management Studies and, later, a City& Guilds
qualification as a Science Laboratory Technician.  In 1979,
she joined the British Transport Police and her career in
the Police Service started, serving in uniform, C.I.D and
later, into specialist secondments within the Metropolitan
Police Service.

She attained the rank of Detective Chief Inspector, and of
Acting Superintendant, in which she managed a number of
departments becoming responsible for over 150 police and
civilian personnel. Her operational duties ranged
throughout the United Kingdom and Ireland but also to
France, Belgium and China. Her experience has covered
most, if not all, major criminal offences,

from disasters to drugs to terrorism.

Unfortunately, during investigations into aspects of the
Potters Bar train disaster, she sustained an injury which
resulted in her premature retirement from the Police
Service.

This enabled her to devote more time to work within the
local community and in 2006 became a member of the
Roos Parish Plan group and a year later was elected to
Roos Parish Council.

Her police training and experience in, emergency,
response and contingency planning, were tested to the full
during the flooding events of 2007. She subsequently led
the development  and production of an Emergency Plan
which was later adopted by the ERYC as an example of
best practice. It is now used throughout the area.

In 2011, following an intensive and thorough selection
process, she was selected by the Conservative Party to be
one of the three official candidates to stand at the local
elections in May this year. Following election, she has
been appointed to serve on three committees of the
ERYC:
n the Eastern Area Planning Committee;
n the Police Authority Committee, and,
n the Corporate and Communities Overview and

Scrutiny Sub-Committee.

However, she continues to serve as Vice Chair of Roos
Parish Council and together with Cllr. Richard Stead and
Cllr. Arthur Hodgson the views and opinions of South East
Holderness and Roos Parish should be well represented at
County Hall.

Jackie CracknellEast Riding Councillor
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Alan Lavender came to live in
Roos following his retirement as
Head Chef at Chequers, the Prime
Ministers Country House in
Buckinghamshire.
After training at Croydon College he
developed his professional skills in
various hotels in London before he joined
the RAF. He spent most of his time as a
Personal Chef to Royal Air Force
Officers, a role which eventually led him
to Chequers where he led a team of four
chefs and other kitchen staff.  This
number of chefs was necessary to cope
with the many guests that had to be
catered for. Although the headlines in the
newspapers might identify a couple of
key guests, they would be accompanied
by all their support staff, ranging in
importance from political advisors and
secretarial staff to security people and so
on. Sometimes this would involve
preparing different kinds of meals for up
to as many as a hundred people, for the
duration of their stay. 

His role would extend to cater for the
many Charity events held at Chequers.
Throughout this period he frequently

represented the
UK as a member
of 'Club Chefs Des
Chef', a world-
wide organisation
reserved
exclusively for
Chefs serving
Heads of State
and Prime
Ministers. These
annual meetings
took him to
Canada, China,
Greece, France,
Switzerland and
Mauritius.

During the early
1990's he served
as a Celebrity
Chef and guest

speaker for Cunard.  

More recently, he has worked in
education with young people through the
British Academy of Culinary Arts in their 
‘Adopt a School’ cookery awareness
scheme, and until very recently he was
involved in promoting healthy eating and
lifestyle through the teaching programme
‘Healthy Ambitions’ with the, Family
Learning Division, of the East Riding of
Yorkshire Council.

Occasionally he still dons his whites and
chef's hat to cook locally, and of course,
to write for the Rooster!

Tea for two with Mrs T
Wimbledon Fortnight, Racing at Royal
Ascot and the Test Match at Lords - this
usually means that 'rain stopped play'!

But, just in case it is hot and sunny, it is
well to be prepared, Alan Lavender
writes,

"For this month I thought it would be nice
to include a couple of afternoon tea
recipes that I would often be asked to
prepare and serve during the Thatcher
premiership years. 

Lady Thatcher was a great fan of
"traditional afternoon tea" particularly if
the weather enabled it to be served
outside on the beautifully manicured
lawn, or in the small enclosed "secret
garden" she particularly enjoyed using.
She loved to maintain the great County
House traditions, and whenever possible
would take great pains to explain the
history of the House to her guests.
When she left office, her husband Dennis
said, " the only thing he would miss
would be times they spent together at
Chequers".

Sticky Tea loaf
¼ pint tea

4 oz sultanas

5 oz castor sugar

4 oz butter

1 teaspoon bicarbonate of soda 

6oz sieved plain flour

1 egg 

1 teaspoon baking powder

Line a loaf tin with baking paper

Put the first 5 ingredients in a pan and
bring to the boil, simmer for 2 minutes
and remove from the heat and cool

Add the egg, flour and baking powder
and mix well. Place in a tin and bake for
about 35 minutes on 160o C. When cool,
the cake should be wrapped in foil, to
keep it moist.

Eccles cakes
8 oz puff pastry

2oz butter or margarine

2 oz mixed peel

2 oz Demerara sugar

8 oz currants

Pinch of mixed spice

Mix the filling ingredients together

Roll out pastry thinly. Cut out rounds 5
inches in diameter. Damp the edges with
water and place a teaspoon of the
mixture in the centre of each round

Fold the edges over to the centre and
completely seal in the mixture. Brush the
top with egg white and dip in castor
sugar

Cut 2 incisions with a knife and bake at
200C for about 15 minutes. Serve warm
if possible 

Introducing Alan Lavender MBE.

DeadLine . . . . . . .
Deadline for next issue is
7th July 201 1

Alan Lavender M B E . . . . .
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ROOS
Mini Market
The Mini Market held at the
Memorial Institute on 27th and
28th May was a huge success
with the sum of £688 being raised
for the upkeep of the Institute.

Much effort was put in by the
Committee who gave their time
and worked extremely hard in
making sure that everything was
just as it should be!   Not
forgetting also, the 'ex-pats of
Roos'  - (Margaret, Barry and
Joyce) whose help was much
appreciated.   Many thanks to
everyone who gave articles for
sale, cakes and prizes and came
to support  the Mini Market.

This year's Annual Draw will be an
Autumn Draw ( instead of
Christmas) and will be held on
Friday 21st October 2011.   The
entertainment will again be the
popular MICE MEN - so watch out
for further details (and also for
those Draw Tickets coming
through your letterbox!)

THANK YOU !
on behalf of Christian Aid
Please may we use the pages of
the Rooster to deliver our heartfelt
thanks to the generous people of
Roos, Hilston and District.   The
little red envelopes into which so
many of you put money recently
have been emptied and totalled.

You have given a total of £550.
In addition to this there will be the
GIFT AID contribution from the
Chancellor of £150.  This is the
tax returned from those of you
who filled in your details on the
envelopes.

The money will be used to support
rural schools in Nicaragua.  Using
local materials and self-help
community labour, this will go a
long way towards building a
village school.   

To find out more about more
about how the money is used you
can go to www.christian.aid.org.uk

Christine & Denis Houlton,
Village organisers of Christian
Aid.

Preparations are well in hand for the Roos & District
Horticultural Society's Summer Show to be held on

Saturday July 2nd in the Memorial Hall, Burton Pidsea.

Schedules are now available from Mrs J. Grant on 
01964 670576 and from local shop s.

The Show has over 150 Adult Classes including Floral Art, Cultural Flowers,
Vegetables & Fruit, Bread & Cakes, Preserves, Wine, Honey, Eggs,
Handicraft, Painting, Farmers' Classes, as well as the very popular,

Photography section.

There are also 30 Children's Classes which include Flower Arranging, A
small pot of Marigolds grown from seed, Make a Kite, Painting, Handwriting,
Handicraft, Cookery and a Photography class titled "A Holiday Photograph"

To book a Craft or Table Top Stall (£4.00 per stall) or a Charity Stall (free of
charge) contact Mrs J. Grant. On 01964 670576

Stalls from 2.00pm, Show opens at 2.30pm.

Children's S port s 3.00pm

Present ation of T rophies by the Reverend Pam Burdon & the
Reverend T ony Burdon at 4.00pm

The Raffle is drawn at 4.15pm

Admission to Show , Adult s £1.00, Children free.

Refreshment s are available .

The Society is encouraging young people to become involved as they are
the exhibitors of the future who will help ensure the continuity of the Show.
The Junior Competitors Award of Merit for a pot of Marigolds awarded jointly
by the Royal Horticultural Society and the Roos and District Horticultural
Society is designed specifically to encourage children to discover
the joys of gardening and exhibiting.

The Annual Clay Shoot will t ake place on Sunday
June 26th from 1.00pm. Location on the lef t about ½
a mile out of Roos travelling towards Burton

Pidsea.

Contact Philip Maltas 
on 01964 670636.

69th A n n u a l

Summer Show
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Roos wi walk.....

Roos W.I. had the pleasure of arranging the East
Yorkshire Federation S pring W alks which were held on
Saturday 21st May - a very busy day indeed at Roos, as
it coincided with the Scarecrow T rail!
The weather was perfect for walking and over 50 ladies and
three gentlemen came from as far afield as Flamborough and
Bridlington as well as Hollym, Hedon and villages west of
Hull.   They were able to choose between a walk around
Roos village, a walk to Tunstall, Sand-le-Mere caravan park
and home again along the sea road and then returning to
Roos via the public footpath near the village shop.   A longer
walk for the keen walkers was via Rimswell, Tunstall etc.

A sub-committee worked extremely hard preparing a very
tasty ham salad lunch and various desserts with tea and
coffee which were ready to serve to the walkers - who had
worked up a good appetite - on their return to the Institute.   

It was a very long and tiring day but most enjoyable for
everyone and such a pleasure to 'show off' Roos!  Many
thanks to all who helped in any way.

The June W .I.
Meeting was
chaired by Dot
Walker , Vice
President, and the
Minutes and
correspondence
were read out by
Joy Moate on her
first meeting as
Secret ary.   Joy
was thanked for
accepting this role
but members were
reminded that a
Vice-Secret ary was
still needed to
cover for holiday
times etc.

To celebrate the occasion of Roos W.I.'s 90th birthday, an
afternoon trip has been organised - a visit to Scarborough
theatre on Wednesday 21 September to see 'Calendar Girls'

followed by a meal at Broadacres, Bridlington.  A deposit of
£10 is required for the July meeting.

The first round of the Federation Quiz is to be held at
Ottringham on Monday 27 June.

The Group Rally at Bilton was a very enjoyable evening.
There were lots of entries in the various classes with
Burstwick winning overall with 24 points.  The evening was
rounded off with a foot - tapping session by the Stoney Creek
Boys.

Our speaker for the evening was Michael Wood who gave us
a very loud, amusing and interesting talk about his role as
East Riding of Yorkshire Council's official Town Crier. Michael
has been a town crier for the past 14 years and currently
holds the title of Britain's loudest crier!  He also does
corporate, charity and community work in his role, and had
some funny stories to tell us, including some amusing
proclamations made at various events, always starting with
'Oyez Oyez Oyez' .....  Members appreciated that at the end
of his talk, he gave a special proclamation for our W.I.'s 90th
Birthday!

The flower of the month was won by Jennifer Grant with an
Iris and the competition for a bell was won by Joy Moate.

Roos wi Oyez-Oyez-Oyez
Mr Michael W ood
East Riding of
Yorkshire Council's
official T own Crier

First walkers ready to set of f
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The Rooster Association depends upon
volunt ary contributions to ensure
continued publication of the Rooster .
If you wish to contribute then please leave
your donations in a sealed envelope in the
Rooster Box at the Roos Store/Post Office,
enclosing your name contact details and
amount. All details will be strictly
confidential.
Please make cheques p ayable to The
Rooster Association.
All contributions will be acknowledged in
The Rooster unless you request to remain
anonymous. 
Mr & Mrs S. & V . Cook
Mr & Mrs M.A. Lockwood
Mrs S. Crombie
G. Johnson
Mrs P. Patrick
Mr B. Carrington
T.D. Brooker
Mrs M.T. Gee
Mr & Mrs C.M. Kettle
Mr & Mrs M. Marriott
Mrs M. Whitelam
Mr & Mrs A. Cook (Owstwick)
Mrs M. T. Gee
Mr & Mrs C. Kettle
Mr & Mrs Marriott
Mrs M. Smith
Mr A. Hupper
5 Anonymous donors

Rooster Association
D O N A T I O N S

It will be recalled that RES UK & Ireland Limited have made a commitment to make
an annual donation of £5,000 to support community groups. 

The fund was launched at a meeting held in March 2011 which was attended by
representatives from community organisations in the parish.

The committee responsible for its administration held its first meeting on Monday 16th
May 2011 to consider five applications from community organisations for a grant.

The following were awarded:

n Roos & District Horticultural Society   £1,000 to replace the roof of the
marquee used for Summer Shows

n Roos Cricket Club  £1,000 awarded to purchase a roller

n All Saints Bell Ringers  £1,000 awarded for purchase of new bell ropes

The other two applications were deferred to the next meeting, pending receipt of
further information about the proposed projects.

Additional applications to the fund are most welcome and the closing date for receipt
of applications for consideration by the next panel meeting is 30th June 2011.

To obtain more information please contact:
Karen W ood, Room JS129, County Hall, Cross Street, Beverley, HU17 9BA
Telephone: 01482 391706, Mobile:07789941271, Email:karen.wood@eastriding.gov.uk

TUNSTALL Coastal
Protection Scheme

ROOS PARISH 'RES' Pre-Construction Fund

A significant meeting was held on
Friday 27th May, when Graham
Stuart MP, met with representatives
of the Environment Agency,
Officers of the East Riding of
Yorkshire Council and the,
Keyingham Level Internal Drainage
Board, in order to discuss the
proposed Coastal Defence Scheme
at Tunstall. County Cllr. Jackie
Cracknell together with Parish
Councillors from Roos and
Rimswell attended.

CAR BOOT
On the morning of Sunday 22nd May, the Car
Boot Sale held in Roos Playing Field raised
£257.94 in aid of the Playing Field Association.

There were twenty one car booters and
although it was mainly sunny, they had to
brave the high wind and it was not very warm.
Unfortunately at 11.30am the heavens opened
and the majority of people dispersed.

Our thanks go to all who attended and a
special thanks to Anne Cymbalist who helped
in the kitchen.
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JUNE 19 10.00 Garton Morn ing Prayer
Tr in i ty 11.00 Roos Holy  Communion
Sunday 15.00 Hi ls ton Holy  Communion

JUNE 26 9.00 Tunsta l l Holy  Communion
Tr in i ty  1 11.00 Roos Holy  Communion

18.30 Garton Evening Prayer

JUL Y 3 10.00 Garton Holy  Communion
Tr in i ty  2 10.30 Roos Morn ing serv ice 

in  the Memor ia l  Ins t i tu te

JUL Y 10 9.00 Tunsta l l Holy  Communion
Tr in i ty  3 11.00 Roos Holy  Communion

18.30 Garton Evening Prayer

JUL Y 17 10.00 Garton Morn ing Prayer
Tr in i ty  4 11.00 Roos Holy  Communion

15.00 Hi ls ton Holy  Communion

JUL Y 24 9.00 Tunsta l l Holy  Communion
Tr in i ty  5 11.00 Roos Morn ing Prayer

18.30 Garton Evening Prayer

Dedication Day Service:

Roos Church of England

Primary School
A message from the 
Rev.Pam Burdon
Our Dedication Day service this year
will be held on THURSDAY, July 7th
at 10.00 am in All Saints Church. It
will be the end of year school
service and we will offer our prayers
and good wishes especially for the
children who are leaving Roos
Primary School this year. 

All are very welcome to attend.

With good wishes, 

Pam Burdon.

PLEASE NOTE: This year , the day
of the service has been changed
from the usual first W ednesday of
July to the Thursday instead.

Roos Benefice

In March 2007 a group of ladies got
together to hold bingo evenings.   The
primary aim was to provide somewhere
for everyone to meet friends and to
welcome new people into the village.

These bingo evenings far exceeded
expectations - and with tempting prizes of
meat, provisions and chocolate - we were
very soon making a tidy profit!  In
deciding how to distribute the funds,
although everyone involved had their own
favourite charity, it was decided it would
be best to keep the money raised in the
village and so benefit local organisations.
To date almost £4000 has been given to
local groups!  Those benefited have been
children and senior organisations, sports
and hobby groups, the Memorial Institute,
Roos Church and the Rooster.

Unfortunately, like many organisations,
attendance has been dropping recently
which means that in turn, not as much
money can be given back to the village
as we would wish - but we live in hope of
seeing more of you at 'Bingo' in the
future.

Please come along and support the
Bingo evenings held on the 2nd Tuesday
in the month, have fun, a cheering cup of
tea or coffee and have about 25 chances
to win tomorrow night's tea or some
naughty but nice chocolates!

Hope to see you there!
Dot Walker

Dates for your diary:
14th June Chicken
12th July Mixed meats
9th August Chicken
13th September Chocolate
11th October Mixed meats
8th November Chicken
13th December Chocolate

FARMYARD BINGO
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South Holderness
Medical Practice
Following the retirement of Dr
Robert Fouracre at the end of
March, the Practice name was
changed from Dr R.D. Fouracre &
Partners to 'South Holderness
Medical Practice'.   The Practice
covers St Nicholas Surgery,
Withernsea and the Patrington and
Roos surgeries.

At the Roos (Hodgson Lane)
surgery the hours and facilities will
remain the same and at the present
time the doctors available are Dr
Robert Blackbourn, Dr David
Fitzsimons and Dr Darren Wheatley.  

As a new elected parish council starts a new four year term
of office, it is perhaps timely to look back at some of the
more eventful and challenging issues that the Council has
had to address over the last four years.

Without doubt, the most significant and unexpected
challenge came as a result of the heavy and persistent
rainfall throughout the area which resulted in severe flooding
in June and July 2007. Roos was severely affected. It was
the cause of extreme shock and distress for many residents
with extensive damage to many properties in the centre of
the village.  The Taylor Report was commissioned to provide
an in-depth analysis of flooding issues. It identified many of
its causes and provided the basis for extensive remedial
work that been undertaken with the Council working in
partnership with residents and the ERYC.

In particular, Roos Beck has been cleared and is regularly
inspected for obstructions to maintain its freeflow. Camera
inspections have identified problem areas underground. 

Additional drainage has been installed, the most recent
being remedial work on Rectory Road. Taking everything
into account work throughout the village is estimated to

have cost in excess of £300,000, which will help to minimise
the risk of another such event re-occurring. 

The event highlighted the need for an Emergency Plan to
help meet any similar emergency in the future.  A group
worked together on its development, with the outcome being
adopted as a model of good practice by the ERYC. It is
currently being reworked in partnership with nearby parishes
to include other potential emergency situations. 

The decision of the ERYC to refuse planning permission for
the Tedder Hill and Roos Windfarms was challenged by the
respective developers and became subject to Appeal.  

Following two Public Enquiries held by the Planning
Inspectorate, both Appeals were upheld.The decisions
remain a matter of concern for those who value the rural
nature of the parish and south east Holderness.

The four year term started with steady progress being made
in implementing the Parish Plan, adopted in 2006 and by
the end of 2010 most of its recommendations had been
realised. The most significant of which was the realignment
of Aldbrough crossroads thereby removing a notorious fatal
accident black spot. Other traffic calming measures were
introduced throughout the parish. Hodgson Lane, leading to
the Medical Practice, has been significantly upgraded.
Conservation Areas have been designated in Roos,Tunstall
and Hilston. 

The evident success and value of the Parish Plan led the
Council to commission its revision. The necessary research
and consultation is well underway. The outcome may help
the Council resolve some issues such as identification of
land suitable for allotment use and a reduction in fly tipping.
The development of the refreshed Parish Plan is being
supported by a financial grant from RES.

Looking ahead, the implications for the parish of the ERYC
Local Development Framework  and the Localism Bill will
soon have to be considered. 

Let's hope they do not throw up any unexpected surprises!

Roos Parish Council 2007 - 2011
A retrospective review

Cllrs. Smales and T yson, with Parish Clerk Barry Lee,
"signing in" following the recent elections.
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Parish Council Minutes are published in full on Parish
Notice Boards and on the p arish website -
roosparish.info

The following topics were considered by Roos Parish
Council at it s Meeting held on 9th May 201 1

Apologies were received from Cllr. Coupe.

Proposed allotment s in the p arish
A further response was received stating that the currently
identified site was unsuitable. It was agreed that a further
appeal to landowners to release suitable land to the
Council for allotment provision be made through The
Rooster.

The Pinfold
It was agreed that improvement works to the pinfold take
place during the second week of June and that members
liaise with Cllr. Ward to put the work in hand.

Severe winter weather pilot fund
Cllr Cracknell reported that the Parish Sub Group was
testing a mini tractor for possible use in the parish. A report
would follow.  

Flooding and land drainage
Rectory Road
n It was reported that ERYC contractors had now

complete land drainage improvements. Further work
on the dykes would be carried out together with an
inspection of the grips near the Old Rectory.

n It was agreed to enquire of ERYC about grips which
had recently been provided.

n It was reported that Mrs Dennis of Cherry Hill Park had
been in contact with ERYC in respect of surface water
drainage from the estate to the pond on Rectory Road.
A reply was awaited.

Tunst all coast al defence scheme
The Environment Agency confirmed that representatives
would attend the June meeting to give an update. It was
agreed that Rimswell Parish Council be invited to attend
the meeting to commence at 7.00pm.

PLANNING MATTERS

Editorial note: The following are reported in full.

Decisions
It was reported that the ERYC had approved the following
applications.

n Alteration and extension of former agricultural buildings
at Hall Farm Tunstall.

n Erection of outbuilding at The Haven Roston Road
Roos .

It was reported that the ERYC had refused the following
application.

n Erection of stable/tack room at land south of Rectory
Lane Tunstall.

Applications
n Change of use of land to form an extension to existing

caravan park at Holderness Country Park, Southfield
Lane, Tunstall.

It was agreed to object to the above application on
sustainability grounds, coupled with the traffic pressure on
Southfield Lane and land drainage issues within the area.
Also, the increased development of tourism in that
particular area, given the recent planning approval
extensions to the Sand le Mere caravan site.

n Erection of two guyed 80m anemometry masts for a
period of 24 months at land west of Sunderland Farm,
Rectory Road, Roos.

It was agreed to object to the above proposal although
Council was advised that the applicant was in the process
of supplying additional information to ERYC which the
Council would be consulted upon.

n Erection of 67m wind turbine construction of new
access road and ancillary development at Carr Farm
Tower Road Rimswell.

Cllr. Tyson declared an interest in the application and left
the meeting whilst the application was discussed and a
decision on any comments to be made to ERYC.

It was agreed to object to the above proposal citing
sequential cumulative impact grounds together with the
site's close proximity to the coastal zone.

n Erection of single storey garden room extension at
Hawthorne Rise, South End, Roos.

Cllrs. Ainley and Ward declared an interest in the
application and left the meeting whilst the application was
discussed and a decision on any comments to be made.

It was agreed that no objections be made to the proposed
development.

n Demolition of single storey building at rear to allow for
development at the site at Roos Arms, Main Street,
Roos.

Cllr. Cracknell declared an interest in the application and
left the meeting whilst the application was discussed and a
decision on any comments to be made to ERYC.

It was agreed that no objections be made to the proposed
development.

Emergency plan
Cllr. Cracknell confirmed that she would be seeking the
help of Alan Bravey of ERYC when a date to hold  a further
'table top' exercise had been agreed.

Parish plan
Cllr Ainley reported that Awards for All had refused funding
towards its revision, but that other possibilities were being
explored.

Parishmat ters The Roos 
Parish Council Meeting
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Treasurer's report
The Treasurer sought and received
approval for payment of the following
accounts:-

Memorial Institute - Hire of premises -
£45.00, Walsh & Co - internal audit of
accounts - £120.00, R. R. Smales &
Partners - purchase of ten tons of salt -
£780.00.

Any other business
Hodgson Lane - It was reported that
Wold Construction were undertaking
minor improvements to the
carriageway following the earlier major
works to the road.

Public session
Mrs Blenkin raised issues
concerningthe proposed erection of
anemometry masts near Sunderland 
Farm, and a letter received from her

was read out in full.

Co-option of new member
Written applications were received
from two people for the vacant
Councillor position and it was agreed
that Alec Dodson be formally co-opted
onto the Council.

Roos Parish Open Meeting

Monday 11th July 2011, at 7.00 pm in
the Memorial Institute

This meeting is specifically called to
enable residents of the parish to
discuss issues and address questions
directly to the council about matters of
local concern.

Please make every ef fort to attend
as this is your meeting and NOT a
Parish Council Meeting.

Parish Council Meeting to follow.

The Roos Bells
Appeal now
stands at over
£32,000 which
is a brilliant
effort but we
need to keep
going.

Roxy Audley is
going to do her bit to raise some more
money by walking the High Hunsley
Circuit on July 9th. This is a 25 mile
circular route starting at Walkington.

Roxy will drag her owners along too.

The walk is being organised for the
Roos Bell Fund by some of the ringers
from Beverley. Gill Dickinson and
Diane Lavender will also be taking
part.

We are hoping as many people as
possible will sponsor us.

Helen Audley 670895

Open Air Theatre
at Burton Constable Hall

Sunday 17th July
Gates open 5-30 pm starts 6-30 pm
Tickets: Adults £12 (£14 at the gate)

Child/student £6 
Family (2+2) £28 Groups 10+ £10

Indoors if raining

Contact for enquires or tickets 
Tel. 01964 562400 e-mail

helendewson@btconnect.com

Roos C of E Primary School
Presents

Wednesday 13th July 2011 &
Friday 15th July 2011

Doors open from 6pm.
Production starts at 6.30pm.

All Welcome
Raffle on the night.

Tickets £3 available from the school
01964 670535

Parishmat ters
C o n t i n u e d

Campanological
Canine
Seeks Sponsors!
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N e w s  f r o m
EASTFIELD ESTATE
The Residents of Eastfield Estate
continue to enjoy their usual social
events - particularly on Wednesdays!
At present they are planning a Coffee
Morning to be held on Saturday 25th
June and any contributions of items for
the various stalls would be gratefully
received.

COFFEE MORNIN G
To be held 

On Saturday 25th June at 10am
In the Residents Lounge,

Eastfield Estate, Roos

Cake Stall

Tombola

Raff le

ALL WELCOME!

The 10th 

HolderHolder nessness
ArAr t Shot Sho ww

2020 11 11
with guest Yorkshire Artist

AshleAshle y Jacy Jac kk sonson
St Peters & St Pauls

Church,Burton Pidsea
Friday 17th - Sunday 19th June

Evening Reception Friday 17th, £8.00
per person including supper

For more information,tickets,to hang
paintings for sale and opening times 
Ring Alexis 670269 or Jennie 670610

Roos Cricket ........
Roos 1st Team has had a difficult start to the season having
lost all their games to date.   Fielding a young, inexperienced
team - but full of enthusiasm - it is only a matter of time before
the first win and  then surely more will follow!  

The 2nd Team however, has won 3 out of 4 of the games
played and sit close to the top of the table - a marked contrast
to last season's 'bottom two' finish.

Off the field, James Kendall is leaving to join the RAF and the
club wishes him well. The club has also been successful in
obtaining a £1000 Grant from the RES Pre-Construction Fund,
which will go towards the purchase of a wicket roller. The cost
of this will be £2400 so some fund-raising events will be
organised to help meet the balance. On a financial note, we
would like to thank our match ball sponsors to date. Sally Wray
(Enabling Independance) Dudley Hulme, Paul Kitchen (Black
Horse) and Bob Smales. Anyone wanting to sponsor the club
in any way can contact Dudley Hulme - Tel 01964 670379.

June/July Fixtures:
18th June

Roos 1st X1 v Patrington 3rd X1 Away
Roos 2nd X1 v East Park Marist Home

25th June

Roos 1st X1 v Hutton Cranswick Home
Roos 2nd X1 v Hull 4th X1 Away

2nd July

Roos 1st X1 v Patrington 3rd  X1 Home
Roos 2nd X1 v North Ferriby 3rd X1 Away

9th July

Roos 1st X1 v Bransholme & Kingswood Away
Roos 2nd X1 v Hull 4th X1 Home 

Over recent weeks a group of up
to 10 art enthusiasts have been
meeting regularly each Thursday
evening between 7pm and 9pm
in the upstairs room at the Black
Horse, to develop their skills in
drawing and painting. 

Their skills range from the
absolute beginner through to
those of reasonably experienced
amateurs.  

Whilst it is not an art class with a
teacher, experience has already
shown that the mutual support of
the group and friendly discussion
has helped people develop their
ideas and techniques.

Les Dickenson, a member of the
group, says,

"The 'nitty gritty' details of getting
started have been resolved and

it's now time to see if other
people would like to come and
join in, all that anyone interested
has to do is to get their
equipment and materials
together and come along and
get started.

Although initially the emphasis is
on drawing and painting, it is
hoped that people with other art
or craft interests, for example,
embroidery, marquetry, model
making or calligraphy, may wish
to join in.

If anyone is interested and would
like to know more please give
me a call, or better still, just pop
along on a Thursday night and
see for yourself. Why not give it
a go".

Telephone Les Dickinson on
01964 670888 

Drawing things together

A letter has been received by Roos W.I. relating to the
forthcoming Digital Switchover to take place on 3rd and 17th
August 201 1 in our region.

The Hull CVS ('Community and V olunt ary Services') Lt d.
offers to assist in providing advice and support in connection
with the switchover.   If you feel this would be of interest
please contact their Switchover Team 
by telephone: 01482 595570
or e-mail: digit alswitchover@hull-cvs.co.uk

Television Digital Switchover

David & Bobby Johnston

01964 670442 / 07732690147

bestopportunity@telecomplus.org.uk

www.bestopportunity.org.uk

Charges, terms and conditions apply.

For full details of the Utility Warehouse Price Promise see www.utilitywarehouse.co.uk
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More
Scarecrow

Trail pictures

Congratulations

are due 

to everybody

concerned 

this was Roos 

at its 

very  best.

Continued from page 2


